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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

February 17, 2010
Board Members Present: Members present were Gregg Collar. (Co-Vice Chairmen) Lou Manuta (Co-Vice Chairmen) and Mary Burgess.  Members present via conference circuit were Juliana Janson (Chairperson), Susan Zimmermann (Secretary/Treasurer), Diane Browning and Judith Messenger.
Others Present: John Flack (TAF Administrator), Angelo Rella (TAF Manager),  Mary Goralski (TAF Analyst) and, via conference circuit, Linda Maselli (PSC Staff).
1. Juliana Janson, Chairperson, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. The Board reviewed the minutes of the November 10, 2009 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Gregg Collar and seconded by Lou Manuta to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously. 
3. A discussion ensued regarding the replacement of Elise Hiller, who resigned from the Board effective January 1, 2010. Mary and Angelo will research the issue and report back to the Board.
  4.    Angelo provided a TAF Administrative Expense Summary Report for the months of October 2009 through December 2009.  Angelo noted that TAF ended the year around 8.4 percent under budget. Angelo indicated that there was an expense increase in October due to the annual audit of the TAF financial statements by the Bush and Germane accounting firm.  Angelo indicated that he would share the results of that audit with the Secretary/Treasurer when they became available. A motion was made by Susan Zimmermann and seconded by Gregg Collar to approve the expense reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
5.      Angelo provided a TAF status report.  The October 2009 through December 2009 Monthly Assessment Summaries were presented.  Angelo provided an explanation of these reports. He noted that the number of companies stayed fairly consistent during this time period. While some companies stopped reporting to TAF, the participation of some new companies offset these losses. Angelo noted that the cost increases evident in the reports are driven by Lifeline and that the assessment ratio is now consistently over 1 percent. There were no questions. A motion was made by Lou Manuta and seconded by Judith Messenger to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.
  6.    Angelo indicated that he had circulated the 2010 TAF Budget to the Board in 

         December.  He indicated that the Board reviewed the budget and had no additional

         questions.                   

7.   Angelo gave an update on Caption Telephone. He indicated that at the end of the quarter there were 1607 phones in service, compared to 1522 phones in service at the end of the prior quarter.

8.   Angelo discussed Cost Trends. He provided charts which illustrated continuing increasing costs, particularly Lifeline. Lou Manuta commented that there is a wireless reseller in NY, TracFone, which has more Lifeline customers than all of the CLEC and ILEC providers combined. TracFone is not regulated by the PSC and does not currently participate in TAF.
9.   There is no NY PSC update at this time.

10.  The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on Tuesday May 4th, in Albany, in the TAF Conference Room with a start time of 11AM.

11. There being no other business, Diane Browning made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Gregg Collar and approved unanimously by the Board.

